Sports Booster Meeting 
Leigh High School
May 1, 2023

Attending:
Jen Lipscomb, Drew Marino, Kris Suzuki, Rachel Duncan, John Hart, Todd Varnell, Angie Lu, Liz Basallaje, Alexis Hoekstra, Jeff Page, Megan Devlin, Maureen Currie

Meeting started at 7:04p

1) Welcome
2) Introductions
3) AD Update: Super successful spring sports season!
a. Boys tennis has qualified for CCS; 8th place and won the league. Some individuals will be going as well. 
b. Golf is all finished. 1 player in BVALs as individuals
c. 9 badminton players in league finals and they won the league 
d. Swimming is going well; CCS is on Friday and 15 boys/15 girls swim; 4 divers; freshman swimmer made individual events and has made State cut at CCS and is up for Athlete of the Week. 
e. Track league finals are on Saturday. 
f. Boys volleyball playoffs start on Friday night and most likely finish 3rd in league which will qualify for playoffs
g. Softball and baseball will both make the playoffs. Senior day is on Saturday-having JoJos hot chicken!
h. College signing day is May 12th  at lunch
i. As of now, trainer will be coming back next year and the hours are currently being discussed. 
4) Principal Update: n/a
5) Coaches update: n/a 
6) Treasurer’s report (refer to finance report for specifics): 
a. NI decreased by approx. $1K; we still have spending room to meet spend down goal. approx. $25K in the bank. Income from merchandise sale and snack shack sales.
b. Expenses are staying on track with most expenses coming from Senior recognition banners and cords which is currently at 60% of budgeted.
c. At June meeting, we will take a look at what is left to see if have room to give more for athletic popups.
d. Tax ID is still in progress; filling out one last form and then ready to file. Still planning on being finished by end of fiscal year.
e. HSC treasurer, Pam Reynolds, has written re our portion of the tax filing fee; approx. $400 which is close to our budgeted amount.
7) Motion to approve minutes from April meeting was made by John Hart and seconded by Megan Devlin. Motion passed unanimously.
8) Funding Requests: none at this time
9) Committee Reports 
a. Donation Drive/Fundraising: Done after successful year. Getting rid of this year’s materials in order to get new ones next year. Notes for successor: set up standardized times for delivery of materials and specific sports stickers was a game changer. Thank you to Elizabeth Sorace. 
b. Fundraising: nothing new
c. Merchandise: Spending her remaining budget so that Fall is already to go. Sending out an announcement to 8th grade parents for graduation gifts. Looks to be making her budgeted number. May 25th will have a table at 8th grade sports night at Leigh. Hats, hoodies and pajama bottoms are the best sellers. Looking to spend up their budget for more inventory.
d. Communications: Lots of photos which are being well received.  
e. Snack Shack: Baseball is going wrapping up so just selling what we have left. Should be hitting the number. Still working on finding a replacement. Current idea if no replacement then use the parents from the sports teams across the 6 nights (i.e., all water sports have a night, all sports with a club will have a night, etc.) Kris will still do the shopping for next year. 
f. Senior Recognition: We have collected approx. $2500 in donations which should cover the cost of the book. Kris will be working on production with the printer and we will be good to go with handing out book and cords at graduation rehearsal.
g. Dining Night Out:  none this time
h. Liaison: WASC visit went well; the senior scholarship breakfast continues to be well received and will continue; Jewish culture club hosted an impressive holocaust remembrance display; physics cardboard boat days are 5/23&5/24; May 12th will be a Latina night.
10) New Business
a. The slate was reviewed and accepted with no contests; motion to approve slate as shown was made by John Hart and seconded by Megan Devlin. Motion passed unanimously. Openings will hopefully be filled over time. 
b. Stampede is on May 20th. We do need to help and we are responsible for the Quad. Heather Erba and a couple of other parents will be working with Jen Lipscomb for the setup. The merchandise people are going to have a table as well.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Next meeting is June 5, 2023 at 7:00pm in the Library. 

Adjourned at 8:13pm

